California Department of Education
October 2022
School Emergency Response to Violence (Project SERV) Method of Calculating Equitable Services Proportional Share
Grant period is 03/14/2018 - 03/14/2019
Hundreds of thousands of students, families, and school communities were impacted by the wildfires in Butte, Lake, Mendocino, Napa, Nevada, Orange, Sonoma and Yuba counties in October 2017. On behalf of impacted local educational agencies (LEAs) the California Department of Education (CDE) applied for and received a $2 million grant from the U.S. Department of Education for the School Emergency Response to Violence (Project SERV). Project SERV funding may be used to reimburse LEAs and nonprofit private schools for some of the expenses incurred in order to quickly reopen schools, such as hiring substitute teachers and renting vans to transport students from temporary housing to school. LEA and nonprofit private school allocations are based on requested need of allowable expenditures.
Interested LEAs and private/nonpublic schools submitted applications to the CDE in December 2017. Funding and reimbursement information was distributed to qualified applicants in fall 2018.
Nonprofit Private School Recipients of Project SERV for Fiscal Year 2017-2018
	Nonprofit Private School
	Allocation of Funds

	Anova Education
	$48,925

	Saint Eugene’s Cathedral School
	$61,951

	Cardinal Newman High School
	$1,066,126



